Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation District 2 announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Monday, February 10, 2014, 4:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m.
PLACE: Riverside Park United Methodist Church, 819 Park Street, Jacksonville, FL 32204
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District 2, invites you to attend a kickoff meeting for a Project Development and Environmental Study of the I-10/I-95 interchange in Duval County, FL. The kickoff meeting will be held Monday, February 10, 2014, at Riverside Park United Methodist Church, 819 Park Street, Jacksonville, FL 32204. For your convenience, the doors will open at 4:30 p.m. as an open house. Drop by anytime between 4:30 and 6:30 p.m. to review the displays and talk to Department staff. At 6:30 p.m. a presentation will begin followed by a comment period.
The project study area runs along I-10 from McDuff Avenue (Exit 360) to the I-95 interchange and along I-95 from the I-10 interchange to Kings Avenue. The purpose of the study is to improve travel time and safety. Department personnel will be at the meeting to assist you in reviewing the displays and to answer any questions you may have. 
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Jim Knight at the number provided at least 7 days before the meeting. If you have any questions or comments, please contact: Jim Knight, P.E., Project Manager, 1(800)749-2967, ext. 7707, james.knight@dot.state.fl.us, 1109 S. Marion Ave., Mail Station 2007, Lake City, FL 32025.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. Bill Henderson, District Planning and Environmental Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District 2, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, MS 2007, Lake City, Florida 32025-5874.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. Bill Henderson, District Planning and Environmental Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District 2, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, MS 2007, Lake City, Florida 32025-5874, (386)961-7873 or 1(800)749-2967, extension 7873. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Mr. Bill Henderson, District Planning and Environmental Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District 2, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, MS 2007, Lake City, Florida 32025-5874, (386)961-7873 or 1(800)749-2967, extension 7873.
